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The Salisbury Association Historical Society is 

pleased to present a new exhibit, opening at the 

Academy Building in September 2016, celebrating 

the 275th anniversary of the founding of Salis-

bury, Connecticut.  

Covering 1613 to 1751, the exhibit highlights the 

history of the early Indian residents of the area, 

the early English and Dutch settlers, and the sale 

of the town to the first Proprietors, leading to 

Salisburyõs founding in 1741. Also included is the 

first decade of growth as the town created a func-

tional government, and ending in 1751 when 

Salisbury became part of the newly established 

Litchfield County. 

In conjunction with the exhibit, the Historical So-

ciety introduces two publications. One is a re-

printing of Julia Pettee's Rev. Jonathan Lee and His 

Eighteenth Century Salisbury Parish: The Early History 

of the Town of Salisbury, Connecticut, first published 

by the Salisbury Association in 1957. The second 

title is The Reverend Joseph W. Crossman's 1803 Dis-

course Containing the Ancient History of the Town.  

The Reverend Crossman book contains the pas-

torõs New Yearõs Discourse, delivered at church 

on January 2, 1803.  His discourse was published 

òby request of the hearers.ó In 

2016, working from an original 

copy of that earlier book, photog-

rapher Joseph Meehan created a 

facsimile from which the current 

book was printed. The Reverend 

Crossman and Julia Pettee publica-

tions will be available for purchase 

at the Academy Building.  

The exhibit will be open from 

Monday through Friday, 9 to 1, 

and on selected weekends.  

 

 Salisbury 1613-1751 

A Wilderness Transforming  

The Salisbury Association 

The Meeting House  

An artistôs rendition of the 

Meeting House in Salisbury, 

raised in 1749 and completed 

in 1752. Erected in the same 

location as the present Town 

Hall, it became the core of the 

Town Hall that survived until 

destroyed by the fire in 1985. 

With thanks to Katherine Chilcoat, former Salisbury 

Town Historian and exhibit committee leader, for 

information used in preparing this article. 
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Seeking Accreditation 
What Is Accreditation? 

The Salisbury Association is applying for 

accreditation from the Land Trust Ac-

creditation Commission. The Commis-

sion is an independent program of the 

Land Trust Alliance (LTA), a national 

organization supported by over 1100 lo-

cal and regional land trusts. The accredita-

tion program recognizes land conserva-

tion organizations that meet national 

quality standards on governance and have 

the processes to protect important natural 

places and working lands forever. 

The Land Trust has been working to-

wards accreditation for two years, upgrad-

ing policies, procedures and records to 

comply with current requirements, many 

of which did not exist when the Land 

Trust was formed 40 years ago. The Land 

Trust has also upgraded its management 

plans for properties owned by the Trust, 

as well as the baseline reports for older 

conservation easements, to bring them up 

to LTA standards.  Documents showing 

these efforts have been gathered in a large 

binder--Salisbury Association's accredita-

tion application--that was submitted to 

the Commission in September 2016. 

 

 

 

Public Comment 

In the accreditation process, the Land 

Trust Accreditation Commission con-

ducts an extensive review of each appli-

cantõs policies and programs. The Com-

mission invites public input and accepts 

signed, written comments on pending 

applications. Comments must relate to 

how the Salisbury Association complies 

with national quality standards. To see the 

complete list of standards,  go to 

www.landtrustaccreditation.org/help-and-

resources/indicator-practices. 

To learn more about accreditation and to 

submit a comment, go to landtrustaccred-

itation.org, or email to 

info@landtrustaccreditation.org. Com-

ments may also be faxed or mailed to the 

Land Trust Accreditation Commission, 

Attn: Public Comments: (fax) 518-587-

3183; (mail) 112 Spring Street, Suite 204, 

Saratoga Springs,  NY 12866. Comments 

on the Salisbury Associationõs application 

will be most useful if received by Novem-

ber 12, 2016. 

A Note of Thanks 
In the spring newsletter, the follow-
ing names were inadvertently not 
included in the Salisbury Associa-
tionôs 2015 donors list. We regret 
the omission, and thank all whose 
support enables the work of the 
Salisbury Association.  

Ian & Carol Feldman 
Hugh & Camilla McFadden 
Judith McKemon 
William & Sue Morrill 
Tom & Sarah Morrison 
Peter and Michelle Roth 
Marilyn Yarnell 

http://www.landtrustaccreditation.org/help-and-resources/indicator-practices
http://www.landtrustaccreditation.org/help-and-resources/indicator-practices
http://www.landtrustaccreditation.org/
http://www.landtrustaccreditation.org/
mailto:info@landtrustaccreditation.org


 

                                                                                                               The Salisbury Association Newsletter/page 3     

 

At  Stiles Meadow 
Stiles Meadow, a Salisbury Association 

Land Trust property, is an open field on 

the west side of Main Street, between the 

1772 Stiles House, from which the field 

gets its name, and Bushnell Tavern. It is 

said that during the Revolutionary War, 

Stiles Meadow was the encampment site 

for Hessian prisoners being marched from 

Cambridge to Virginia by the Continental 

Army. 

An old stone wall forms the border of 

Stiles Meadow along 

Route 41. When 

vegetation enveloped 

the wall, Association 

trustees formed a 

work party and 

opened up the view to 

the field. 

Along Salmon Kill Stream 

When Project Director Tracy Brown, of Trout 

Unlimited (TU), called for help in putting in 

plantings along the Salmon Kill stream, 

volunteers showed up and got to work. Local 

students have also participated in field work 

under Brownõs mentorship.  

TU is engaged in a multi-year Salmon Kill 

Restoration Project to create a healthier river 

habitat, ensuring clean, cold, oxygenated water  

suitable for wild brook trout and brown trout. To 

learn more about this Salmon Kill project and 

how you can help, contact Tracy Brown at 

tbrown@tu.org. 

View of wall and Stiles Meadow after cleanup 

Stewardship at Work 

 Clearing vegetation from wall. Left  
to right: Tom  Key, John  Arnold, 

George Massey 

Left to right: George Rein (TU), Savannah Judge and Ryan Williams 

(HVA), and Dave Heck (Salisbury Land Trust). 


